
Chandler Families:

As we make our final approach to the first day of school there are a few things that I want to
make sure that you are aware of.

I will be holding a zoom meeting on Wednesday evening at 6:00 PM to go over these topics if
you have additional questions or questions on additional topics.  The zoom ID is: 283 921 7191.

Morning Drop Off

For the first day of school only, students will see their grade level out in the front of school.  A
school employee will be out in front with a sticker for each student.  The student will be given
their sticker.  The sticker will have their teacher name and room number.  Students should put
the sticker on their shirt.  Students who have not had a recent negative COVID test will not have
a sticker and will not be allowed entrance onto the campus.

After receiving their sticker students will proceed on to campus without their parents.  Parents
may escort their students to the gate.  Kindergarten students will enter through the Kindergarten
gate and all other students will enter through the entry gate.  Both gates are located on the east
side of the main office.  Students will need to present their daily pass or enter the daily
screening questions.

After the first day of school.  Students will not need to receive a sticker.  They will proceed to
their assigned entry gate and present their daily pass or answer the daily questions. Parents
may escort their students to the gate.   All students are encouraged to have their daily pass
ready each day.  A new daily pass is required each day.  Students may present their daily pass
on an electronic device or may print it out each day.

After entering campus, students will line up on the number of their classroom  and wait for their
teachers to escort them to their classroom.

Gates to campus will not open until 7:30 each morning. Students are expected to be in line
ready for instruction at 8:00 am.

We will constantly monitor the drop off process and ask for your patience.  We anticipate that
the first few days will be hectic, but we will see improvement after that.  As changes become
necessary we will make them.

We would like to resume our valet program.  We need parent volunteers.  Students will still be
required to have their daily pass or answer the screening questions.  Information on signing up
to be a volunteer is below.



Pick up

At no time are parents allowed on campus to pick up their children.

Kindergarten and 1st grade students will be picked up at the end of school at 2:23 at the
kindergarten gate.  2nd and 3rd grade students will be picked up at the gate on the west side of
the main office.  4th and 5th grade students will be picked up at the gate on the east side of the
main office.  This is the same as the drop off gate.

Teachers will escort students to the appropriate gate for dismissal.  Kindergarten and 1st grade
students staying for YDP will be escorted to their assigned location.  2nd grade students and up,
will need to report to their assigned YDP or YS location. This will be at the lunch tables on the
first day.  Students staying for YS will need to report to the grass.  Students will be responsible
for reporting to the grass on their own.

Kindergarten Orientation

There will be a kindergarten orientation on Monday August 16.  The orientation will begin at
approximately 8:30 at the lunch tables.  Parents will be allowed on campus after all students
have been taken to their classrooms.  Parents must wear a mask that covers their mouth and
nose at all times and must answer the screening questions.

Calendar

Please see our calendar for important dates.  Our calendar will be posted on our website,
chandlerla.org and to be updated as necessary.

Bell Schedule

Please see our bell schedule.  To be posted on our website, as well.

Volunteers

Parents needed as volunteers.  Biggest needed for valet and for laps. Parent volunteer
information. Parent volunteer handbook.  Fingerprint and TB test required as necessary.  At this
time Tier 1 volunteers cannot be used for valet or laps.

Communication

Most communication will take place electronically. Flyers will generally not be sent home.
Parents should be receiving texts, calls and emails. If you are not receiving them then for calls,
call 855-502-7867, for texts, text "START LAUSD" to 91841 and to receive emails call
213-241-1661.  Additionally teachers will provide ClassDojo information.

https://achieve.lausd.net/Page/10443
https://achieve.lausd.net/Page/10443
https://achieve.lausd.net/cms/lib/CA01000043/Centricity/Domain/577/Guide_to_Volunteering_FINAL_Eng.pdf


COVID Testing

COVID testing is still required prior to the first day of school.   PCR tests from August 2 - August
15 accepted.  Students without negative results will not be allowed on campus.  No exceptions!

Testing will continue on campus weekly.  Students must have parent consent to be tested on
campus weekly.  Parents whose students do not have consent on file will be required to have
their students tested weekly and provide those test results to the school/district through the daily
pass dashboard. Parents can make sure consent is provided by following the steps outlined on
the consent handout attached.

Devices

All students will have the opportunity to have access to a device while all school and to take
home.  All devices, chromebooks and iPads will be individually assigned to students.  In order to
be provided a device, parents will need to complete, fill out and sign the acceptable use policy,
and the device loaner agreement.  Students who do not have both forms on file, will not have
access to a device for anything other than mandated testing.  Both agreements will be sent
home the first days of school.  It is expected that they will be returned the next day.

In addition parents may choose to purchase device insurance.  Chandler works with a third
party vendor to provide parents an opportunity for this insurance.  Replacement costs are $250
for iPads and $700 for iPads.  Insurance is $31 for the year.  Parents of students whose devices
are damaged will be responsible for replacement costs. Information on purchasing insurance
will be provided at a later date.

Students may supply their own devices.  The school and/or district is not responsible for
damage to any personal property.  An AUP must still be signed by parents of students who bring
their own devices in order to access the internet. The school will provide support to help
students access materials and applications, but there is no guarantee that personal devices will
provide the same access or compatibility with required district materials.

Meals

Students will be provided with a lunch each day at school.  Students may choose to bring their
own lunch.  During recess students will have an opportunity to eat a snack that they have
brought from home. When students go home they will be provided with supper and breakfast for
the next day; both to eat at home.  In order to continue to receive Title 1 funding parents will be
requested to complete a meal application.  More information will be provided.

Disclaimer

All information is subject to review change.  Each day we evaluate each process and make
changes as necessary.  Information regarding changes will be sent home as appropriate.


